KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS OF MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON 9th December 2012, 2012 AT 7.30 PM

Mayor, Councillor Seán Ó’hArgáin, Presiding.

Present:

Councillors:
Martin Brett, John Coonan, David Fitzgerald, Kathleen Funchion, Jimmy Leahy, Andrew McGuinness, Malcolm Noonan, Joe Reidy.
Apologies:
Cllrs; Paul Cuddihy, Marie Fitzpatrick, Joe Malone

Also Present:
Mr. Joe Crockett, County Manager, Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk and Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer, Mr. Denis Malone, Senior Planner, Ms Caitriona O’Reilly, Executive Planner. 
Item 1:
Confirmation of Minutes of Meetings:

a. Minutes of Monthly Meeting of  Kilkenny Borough Council held on 12th November, 2012, having been previously circulated were tabled for confirmation, it was


Proposed by Cllr. M. Brett 

Seconded by Cllr. J. Reidy

And Agreed:


“That the minutes as presented to this meeting be and are hereby 
adopted
b. Minutes of Special Meeting of  Kilkenny Borough Council held on 19th November, 2012, having been previously circulated were tabled for confirmation, it was

Proposed by Cllr. M. Noonan

Seconded by Cllr. J. Reidy

And Agreed:

“That the minutes as presented to this meeting be and are hereby 
adopted

c. Minutes of Kilkenny Electoral Area Meeting (Draft) held on 26th November 2012, were noted.

2.
Matters brought forward by direction of the Mayor.

The Mayor referred to the formal launch of the Mayors Coal Fund for 
2012. He thanked those who supported the Fund and hoped for a 
successful campaign. 

The Mayor also referred to the St. Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal, 
and forthcoming fundraising concerts in St. Canice’s Cathedral

He referred to Christmas celebrations in Kilkenny, the erection of 
Christmas lighting, the Christmas Market, and noted the provision of 
free parking at County Hall, at week ends leading up to Christmas. The 
Mayor also reminded people of the need to shop local at Christmas.

The Mayor congratulated the Keep Kilkenny Beautiful Committee on 
the recent excellent entry into Failte Ireland’s  Tourism Towns 
competition. He congratulated Portmagee, Co. Kerry on winning, and 
thanked all who helped prepare Kilkenny’s entry.

The Mayor referred to the recent announcement by Minister Phil 
Hogan in relation confirming approval by Failte Ireland of the six 
projects contained in Kilkenny’s application for funding under the 
project title of “Kilkenny Medieval Mile”, and looked forward to the 
significant investment in Kilkenny.
3.
Disposal of Land at Walkin Street, Kilkenny. (Section 183 notice circulated to members on 21st November, 2012)


Proposed by:

Cllr. Joe Reidy


Seconded by:

Cllr. Martin Brett


And Agreed


“that in accordance with Section 183 of the Local Government Act, 2011, Kilkenny Borough Council hereby agrees to dispose of property at Walkin Street, Kilkenny, measuring 0.0368 ha, to Denis Brennan and Niall Campion for the sum of €250,000 with each party being responsible for their own legal costs associated with the sale, in accordance with report circulated to Members on 21st November, 2012.”

4.
Fix date for Statutory Budget Meeting.


It was agreed to hold the Statutory 2013 Budget Meeting on 14th January 2013  at 8.30pm, in accordance with the provisions of the Local Government Act 2001.
5. 
County Manager’s Report on the Public Consultation exercise on the 2014 – 2020 Development Plan.


Mr. Denis Malone, Senior Planner, provided a report and presentation for members on the County Manager’s Report on the Public Consultation on the 2014 – 2020 Development Plan. Mr Malone referred specifically to the Core Strategy and the Retail Strategy, and advised members that some critical issues need to be addressed in the deliberations for the draft Plan.


Members referred to issues including the retail strategy, land zoning, population targets, and the sites at Diageo and the old Mart.


In reply, Mr. Joe Crockett, County Manager, stated that the issues presenting under the pre draft public consultation process required careful consideration together with a considerable amount of research to inform members prior to making key decisions.
6. 
Winter Maintenance Preparations.

Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer, provide a power-point presentation to members on the Winter Maintenance preparations, and confirmed to members that preventative maintenance preparations were in hand for any adverse weather conditions. He outlined that the required staff, machinery, and communications were in place to deal with any freezing conditions as had occurred in previous years. He also outlined the priority road routes which would be covered, and referred to salt storage, call out arrangements and rosters.
7.
Housing Report.

It was noted that the Housing Report for 2012 would be on the Agenda for the January 2013 Monthly Meeting.
 It was agreed to take items 8, 9 and 10 together:
8.
Christmas Market.

9.
Hurling Monument.

10.
Recommendations from Municipal Policy Committee.


Cllr. Joe Reidy, Chairman of Kilkenny City Municipal Policy Committee provided the following report and proposed the recommendations to the meeting


“A meeting of the City of Kilkenny Municipal Policy Committee was 
held in the Council Chamber, City Hall, Kilkenny, on Tuesday, 4th 
December, 2012 at 3.30 p.m.


The agenda was as follows:
1.
Minutes of M.P.C. Meeting of 28th August, 2012.
2.
Review of Designated Casual Trading Area location.
3.
Christmas Market 2013.
4.
Hurling Monument.

5.
Discussion document on traffic mobility in Kilkenny City and Environs.

6.
Work Programme 2013

Recommendations :
Review of Designated Casual Trading Area location.

Following the recent trial period the MPC recommends that Kilkenny Borough Council will relocate the designated casual trading area to the central area of the Parade, from its current location at the Gravel Walk, subject to the following:

1. That the designated casual trading will relocate to the Gravel Walk to facilitate other events on the Parade, should the need arise.

2. The use of a uniform style of stall presentation is adopted by traders.

3. That Kilkenny Borough Council will control the location and layout of individual bays, and regulate set up and dismantling on trading days”
Christmas Market 2013.

That Kilkenny Borough Council, through the Mayor, will convene a meeting, early in the new year, of all those who can influence or enhance preparations for Christmas 2013 in Kilkenny.
Hurling Monument.


That Kilkenny Borough Council will proceed with the necessary procurement of a hurling monument for Kilkenny, and that an assessment panel be set up to include, The Mayor, Cathaoirleach of Kilkenny County Council, Mr. Pat Henderson, MPC member, a nominee from the Crafts Council and a senior official of Kilkenny Local Authorities.

Members welcomed the report, agreed with the recommendations and following the 

Proposed by Cllr. J. Reidy,

Seconded by Cllr. M. Brett, 

And agreed

“ That the recommendations of the Municipal Policy Committee, as outlined in the Chairman’s  report, be adopted”.

Mr. B. Tyrrell reminded members that the recommendations in relation to Casual Trading will assist in the preparation of new Casual Trading Bye Laws.
Items  11, to 16 were deferred to the January, 2013 Monthly Meeting.
The Meeting then concluded

Signed:









MAYOR

Date:








